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Awards 
 
 

Congratulations to last week’s award winners: 
Sammy, Archie, Chelsea, Rachel, Georgia, 
Anne-Rose, Bobbie. 
 
Staff Changes 
Mrs Chapman is on leave taking a much deserved 
holiday and we have Mrs Sharon Costa relieving in the 
office. Mrs Costa comes to us with great experience 
having worked in both big and small primary schools as 
well as in high schools. I’m sure she will feel welcome in 
our school and enjoy being here for the remainder of 
this term and week one of next term. 
 
 

Mrs PE has also taken leave and is being replaced by 
Mrs Pulling. It is great for our students that Mrs Pulling 
is able to fill this role as she already knows the children 
and how our school operates. This does however mean 
that we need to change our timetable a little. Mrs 
Pulling will teach library and the other classes Mrs PE 
was doing on Mondays and her usual role of Learning 
and Support Teacher and releasing teachers from class 
each Wednesday.  
 
Principal and SAM meeting 
This Thursday around 25 small school principals and 
School Administration Managers (SAMs) will be meeting 
at Spring Terrace to discuss a range of topics relating to 
the effective management of small schools. 
 
P&C News 
The P&C has been asked to cater for the Principals and 
SAMs meeting to be held at Spring Terrace this 
Thursday. This is a great fundraising opportunity and 
will potentially earn the P&C around $350.  
 
We are looking for parents able to help out with the 
preparation of food. If you can provide any of the 
following it would be greatly appreciated; quiche, 
lasagne, salad, cake or slice. Please complete and return 
the attached note tomorrow, Tuesday 2nd June, so that 
this can be organised. 
 
Next meeting P&C Meeting: Wednesday 3rd June. 
At the next P&C meeting we will be looking at the 
departments regulations regarding food and canteens 
and discussing any changes that might need to be made 
to canteen etc. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

What’s On!! 
TERM 2, 2015 
Spring into School: Tomorrow – Tuesday 2nd June  
Next P&C Meeting: Wednesday 3rd June 
Tennis: This Friday 
Book Club Orders to Mrs Costa: Thursday 11th June 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

     Canteen: Rose  this Friday 5 June 2015     
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Cadia Envirosmart Grant 
Earlier this year we wrote a submission to Cadia for 
$500 to help with the establishment of a kitchen. Our 
application was successful and a representative will be 
in our school on Wednesday 10th June to present us 
with a cheque. This money will help us run the kitchen 
garden program successfully into the future.  
 
Jeans for Genes Day & Australias 
Biggest Morning Tea 
 
This Friday starting at 11am we are 
holding a combined Jeans For Genes 
Day and Australia’s Biggest Morning 
Tea. 
Students are asked to bring in a gold coin donation for 
each. They can wear jeans but need to wear shoes that 
are suitable for tennis. They will be given flavoured milk 
and cake or slice for morning tea. 
Parents are encouraged to join us for this wonderful 
fundraising activity.   
It would be great if any families not assisting with the 
catering for the principals meeting on Thursday could 
provide a cake or slice for the Biggest Morning Tea. 
 


